S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of the Meeting of the Policy Committee held at 7.00 pm on 
Wednesday 3rd May 2017 at the Parish Council Meeting Room, 
Church Lane,  South Wootton 

1. To Elect a Chairman for the Ensuing Year: Mr Price asked members for nominations for a Chairman for the ensuing year. Mr Price proposed that Mr John Smallwood continue in his role as Chairman of the Policy Committee, this was seconded by Mr Narborough, there being no other nominations this was unanimously agreed.  

2. PRESENT:  Mr J Smallwood, Mr D Price, Mr A Evans, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr M Narborough, Mr K Reynolds, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Public: Mr Simon Wells
APOLOGIES:  Mr I Jordan 
3. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:  1st February 2017, these were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Narborough, with one abstention, all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.
MINUTES OF THE PARISH ASSEMBLY – 13TH APRIL 2017:


With one minor amendment on Page 5, all members were happy with the minutes. It was said that no issues had been raised during the meeting. 
4.
DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS: Mr Smallwood wished to declare an interest as he knows Mr Simon Wells. 
5.
QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC:  Mr Wells was present at the evenings meeting to be interviewed for the Parish Councillor Vacancy.

6.  To interview candidate for Parish Councillor Vacancy:  (See Confidential Minutes)
7.  To review the following Policies:   Mr Smallwood referred members to the circulated policy documents and confirmed that he would be going through them one by one.

Compliments and Complaints Policy: Members noted one small addition on the final page, it was confirmed that nothing else had changed within the document since last time. Mr Smallwood asked members if they had any other comments or amendments which needed to be made.

Members were happy with the document. 
Mr Smallwood proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the Compliments and Complaints Policy with the small addition to Page 5; this was seconded by Mr Reynolds with all members in favour.
Code of Conduct: Members noted one small (typo) amendment to the document, it was confirmed that nothing else had changed within the document since last time. Mrs Cornwell commented that unless something significant changes to legislation, this document can now be reviewed tri-annually.  

Members were happy with the document. 

Mr Smallwood proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the Code of Conduct with the small amendment and proposed that the document should be reviewed tri-annually unless legislative changes are required; this was seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour.
Risk Management Schedule:  Members went through the document and noted one addition and two amendments to the document.
It was confirmed that this document will continue to be reviewed annually. 

Mr Smallwood proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the Risk Management Schedule as amended; this was seconded by Mr Evans with all members in favour.
Community Engagement Policy:  Members were happy that no amendments were required to the document. Mrs Cornwell commented that unless something significant changes to legislation, this document can now be reviewed tri-annually.  

Mr Smallwood proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the Community Engagement Policy and stated that it should now be reviewed tri-annually unless legislative changes are required; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour.
Equality Policy:  Members were happy that no amendments were required to the document. Mrs Cornwell commented that unless something significant changes to legislation, this document can now be reviewed tri-annually.  

Mr Smallwood proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the Equality Policy and stated that it should now be reviewed tri-annually unless legislative changes are required; this was seconded by Mr Reynolds with all members in favour.
Health and Safety Policy:  Members were happy that no amendments were required to the document. Mrs Cornwell commented that unless something significant changes to legislation, this document can now be reviewed tri-annually.  

Mr Smallwood proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the Health and Safety Policy and stated that it should now be reviewed tri-annually unless legislative changes are required; this was seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour.
Training Policy:  Members noted one small amendment to the document, it was confirmed that nothing else had changed since last time. Once again it was said that this document can now be reviewed tri-annually.
Mr Smallwood proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the Training Policy with the small amendment and stated that it should now be reviewed tri-annually; this was seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour.
Grant Awarding Policy:  Members were happy that no amendments were required to the document, once again Mrs Cornwell confirmed that this document can now be reviewed tri-annually.

Mr Smallwood proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the Grant Awarding Policy and that it should now be reviewed tri-annually; this was seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour.
Violence and Aggression Policy:  Members noted one small addition on the first page, it was confirmed that nothing else had changed within the document since last time. Mr Smallwood asked members if they had any other comments or amendments which needed to be made.

Members were happy with the document. 

Mr Smallwood proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the Violence and Aggression Policy with the small addition and stated that it should now be reviewed tri-annually; this was seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour.
Pension Policy:  Members were happy that no amendment were required to the document, once again Mrs Cornwell confirmed that this document can now be reviewed tri-annually.

Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the Pension Policy and that it should now be reviewed tri-annually; this was seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour.
Community Infrastructure Levy:  Mr Price spoke briefly about the CIL (Community Infrastructure Levy) payments and said that as the various housing projects come forward, the Parish Council will need to think about the sorts of things that the money can be spent on to improve amenities in South Wootton for the benefit of its residents. 

He said that consideration should also be given that the Parish may have entitlement to one or two additional Parish Councillors and said that an extension to the Parish Office building may be required in the future.

Mr Price confirmed that the CIL payments are a new situation and are made based on the square metre of floor space. 

Mr Reynolds suggested that if the existing Parish Office Meeting Room is extended into the garage space, it would provide a larger meeting room and an area could be set aside for the archiving of Parish records.

He added that with the sympathetic removal of one of two large trees, the garage could be relocated further north towards the boundary line and could incorporate outside Toilet provision. He said that the Geoffrey Watling Charity Foundation may be able to assist with the project.

Mr Reynolds expressed his concerns regarding the existing Cemetery Water Tap and said that it is causing an egress of water into the Parish Office building; he suggested that the Water Tap should be relocated to a separate stand pipe to the right of the main Cemetery Gates.

Mr Hofmeister suggested that stainless steel splash backs could alleviate the problem.

Members agreed that the issues raised should be discussed fully by the Assets Committee.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.10pm.

8.  Date of next meeting: To be advised 
Date:                             

    

  

               Chairman








